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Borough Bulletin  ~  31 October 2024 
Thursday 31 October 2024  P&F Baker’s Delight Food Day 

Friday 01 November 2024  Swimming Program 4 @ WaterMarc from 09:00am to 12:15pm 

Monday 04 November 2024 Curriculum Day – Assessment & Reporting – Pupil-Free Day 

Tuesday 05 November 2024 Melbourne Cup Public Holiday – Pupil-Free Day 

Thursday 07 November 2024 Prep & Grade One Breakfast 

Friday 08 November 2024 Swimming Program 5 @ WaterMarc from 09:00am to 12:15pm 

Monday 11 November 2024 Remembrance Day Service 10:50am 

Tuesday 12 November 2024 Life Education Session 

Friday 15 November 2024 
Swimming Program 6 @ WaterMarc from 09:00am to 12:15pm 
2025 Prep Transition Session 1 from 09:30am to 10:30am 

Friday 22 November 2024 

Swimming Program 7 @ WaterMarc from 09:00am to 12:15pm 
2025 Prep Transition Session 2 from 09:30am to 10:30am 
Monty Secondary College Special Musical Performance – 
01:00pm 

Monday 25 November 2024 School Captain Speeches  

Wednesday 27 November 2024 Life Education Session 

Thursday 28 November 2024 
Life Education Session 
P&F Food Day 

Friday 29 November 2024 
Swimming Program 8 @ WaterMarc from 09:00am to 12:15pm 
2025 Prep Transition Session 3 from 09:30am to 10:30am 

Monday 02 December 2024 
House School Captain Speeches  
School Council Meeting – 06:30pm 

Wednesday 04 December 2024 
Grade 5 Secondary Experience – Greensborough Secondary 
College 

Friday 06 December 2024 
2025 Prep Transition Session 4 from 09:30am to 10:30am 
Magician Incursion Event – Prep to Grade 2 
2025 Student Grades Allocation to go home 

Tuesday 10 December 2024 

2025 Year 7 Orientation Session 
Meet Your 2025 Class Transition Session – 09:00am to 
11:00am 
Meet 2025 Spelling Mastery & Magic Maths Groups – 11:30am 
to 12:30pm 

Thursday 12 December 2024 Grade 6 Graduation Celebration 

Friday 13 December 2024 
Ice Cream Truck visit 
2024 School Academic Reports to go home 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Monday 16 December 2024 
Grade 6 – Big Day Out Excursion – Bounce 
Whole School Xmas Picnic 

Thursday 19 December 2024 
Last Day of 2024 School Year – Early Dismissal – 01:30 pm 
Final Assembly – 01:00pm 

Friday 20 December 2024 Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Tuesday 28 January 2025 Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Wednesday 29 January 2025 Prep to Grade 6 Students Commence 2025 School Year  

Friday 31 January 2025 2025 Grade 6 – Big Day Out Excursion – Funfields 

Principal’s Report 

Our Discovery Unit this term is focussing on health, and we’ve certainly appreciated the effects the bursts of 

sunshine are having on our mental health and wellbeing.  Classes are also focussing on student safety, 

including when online.  Our swimming lessons cover water safety and as we walk to the pool each Friday, 

we have a terrific opportunity to reinforce road safety.  I draw parents’ attention to yesterday’s COMPASS 

post where we asked parents to reinforce with your children the importance of wearing helmets if 

cycling/scooting to school and crossing Grimshaw Street at the lights with the crossing supervisor.  

We have also asked Banyule Council to enforce the parking time limits in Lorimer Street, so that parents can 

park in the bays to drop off and pick up students safely.  With the building works across the road, the car 

spaces have been filled with tradespeople’s cars for the entire day.  Council has advised they will send a 

parking inspector and a traffic engineer to investigate the issue.  I noted this morning that there were some 

vacant spaces for parents to park and we will continue to monitor the area.  The issue was discussed at 

School Council on Monday night and we are proactively working to keep our students safe. 

Harold from Life Education is visiting us again this term with each class studying a different health focus. 

• Gr 5/6 Take A Breath: Students analyse e-cigarettes/vapes, understand nicotine's impact, and discuss 

social influences in vaping decisions.  

• Gr 3/4 bCyber Wise: Students learn how to recognise, react & report unwanted contact and how to be 

responsible & respectful when online. 

• Prep – 2 Harold’s Friendship: Students will learn about their feelings and emotions as well as how to build 

healthy friendships.  

Harold’s visits are always a highlight of our school year and we’re looking forward to learning new strategies 

or consolidating our knowledge of how to be both physically and mentally healthy this term. 

Congratulations Chess champions! 

We congratulate Oscar, Sawyer, Xavier and Adam, for reaching the 

State Finals in the Northern Star Primary School Chess 

Competition and competing strongly against students from other 

schools.  The boys greatly enjoyed the experience and honed their 

skills in chess strategies.  GPS came 8th overall, which a fantastic 

achievement!  As the boys are all in Grade 6, we hope to have new 

students follow in their footsteps next year.  If any families would 

like further information about the lunchtime chess classes on offer, 

go to info@chessmates.com.au or call 1300 Chessmates. 
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Victorian High Achievers Program 
 

Congratulations also to our high achievers who are completing 

activities in the Victorian High Ability Program this term. Anjali & 

Lachie are participating in the English program and Edward and 

Yamee in Mathematics.  Feedback from the students is that they 

are enjoying learning new skills and the challenges presented to 

them.  The opportunity to collaborate with students from other 

schools is also highly valued. 

 

Remembrance Day Service 

We will hold our whole school service on Monday 11th November at 10:50am. Grades Prep - Six will gather 

on the netball court, weather permitting, to observe one minute's silence to remember the men and women 

who have served Australia in all wars and armed conflicts.  Representatives of our student leadership group 

will read the Ode of Remembrance and place a wreath at the base of our flagpole.  If we have inclement 

weather, we will hold the service in the hall. Family members are welcome to join us. 

We have also been invited to attend the Greensborough RSL memorial service at War Memorial Park and a 

permission note will be sent home to parents of our JSC members so they can proudly represent GPS and 

lay a wreath to honour our service men and women.  

Each year Watsonia RSL supports our school by offering scholarships to our School Captains who display 

excellent leadership skills, demonstrate our school values and are excellent role models for their peers.  I am 

very proud to congratulate Maisie, Xavier and Charlotte on behalf of our community.  They will represent our 

school at the Remembrance Day ceremony, at the Watsonia RSL on Monday, November 11th, at 10.30am.  

Prep Transition  

We are greatly looking forward to meeting our 2025 Prep students and their families each Friday morning 

during our four transition dates.  These sessions are a great opportunity for our new Prep teacher, Talina 

Ellis and her new students to get to know each other and family members begin to establish relationships 

with our school community.  Talina will also visit kindergartens to have a thorough handover of information 

that will assist a successful transition to primary school. 

Student Support Groups  

A reminder to families of students who have Student Support Group (SSG) meetings to arrange an 

appointment for this term.  If you would like to have a SSG meeting arranged, please contact your child’s 

classroom teacher and a mutually agreeable time can be organized between Monday 18th and Thursday 

28th November.  If your child is mandated to have a SSG and your child's class teacher does not hear from 

you, they will contact you to arrange a mutually convenient time. 

Regards, 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 

 
Reminder: Curriculum Days Term 4  

Families are reminded that next Monday November 4th is a Curriculum Day and students will not attend 

school.  Staff will be moderating student work samples and working on assessment and reporting.  The last 

day of Term Four, Friday 20th December, is our final Professional Practice Day for the year and is also a 

student free day.  Teachers will be planning for 2025 classes on this day.  The last day for students will be 

Thursday 19th December and school will finish at 1:30pm.  
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2025 Financial Planning 

Dear Parents, 

Please find below information regarding the $400 School Saving Bonus, 2025 student book packs and Parent 

Payment contributions. 

School Savings Bonus 

Whilst the school has not received any additional information from what we communicated to the school 

community last term, essentially, as we understand it, $400 per enrolled student will be paid into the school 

account and parents can decide from the following list how they would like these funds to be expended. 

Funds can be expended upon: 

• Grade 3 – 6 Camp (2025 costs still being finalized) 

• Excursions (2025 excursions still to be scheduled) 

• Incursions (2025 cost for Footsteps Incursion is $50 per student) 

• Swimming (2025 cost for Pool entry is $50 per student) 

• Graduation 

• School uniforms 

• Textbooks  

• Outdoor education programs 

Grades 3 – 6 Camp 

Over the next few weeks, information will be sent home to parents of 2025 students in Grades 3 – 6 regarding 

next year’s Grades 3 – 6 Camp at Camp Angahook (Term Two – Wednesday 14th to Friday 16th May  2025) 

Whilst costs are being finalized, the preliminary figures for the Grade 3 – 4 students show a camp cost of 

$390 and the Grades 5 – 6 show a camp cost of $460 as the older students also have a surfing lesson 

component. 

When the camp information is sent out, an expression of interest form will need to be completed with parents 

having the option of indicating that they would like to use their School Saving Bonus to pay for camp or they 

would like to pay a $50 deposit to commence a payment plan.  There will be a comprehensive camp 

information session scheduled for later this term. 

2025 Book Packs 

Orders must be placed online with MAXIM by Sunday 10th of November 2024 to ensure delivery is on 

time, ready for delivery to the school in the second week of December this year. 

To order your Bookpack: 

1. Please follow this link: http://www.maxim.booklists.com.au 

2. Your access code is: GREENSBPS 

         *Please note this is capital sensitive.  Please enter code as displayed in screen. 

3. Select the year level required for order 

4. Please ensure that the students’ name, your name and contact details are given and correct 

5. Select ‘Place order’ 

6. If purchasing more than one booklist, please select ‘Add another booklist’ and follow the same 

procedure from step 3 

7. Select ‘Proceed to payment options’ 

8. Your total payment amount required will display on screen 

9. Select ‘Pay Now’ 

10. Please choose your check-out option – Credit/ Direct Debit available. Ensure payment details are 

correctly entered 

11. You will receive a payment receipt and an order confirmation to the email address you provided 

12. Your child’s pack/s will be delivered to the school  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.maxim.booklists.com.au&c=E,1,6DLa_S0yMXIbSUooPSQXabG-pG_r3JJF-tC9Xyemtc6KbMS5fa62Ymxmqeu19PPw24i2Zj09F_AKP_gRT_bKCsy5zDTLC0jIv7IPtJkiFBznx8Bo&typo=1


2025 Parent Payments 

As part of the Education Department’s updated policy on the collection of Parent Payments for essential 

school items, we are no longer able to issue statements beyond the information below however, upon 

request, Mehgan is able to provide an updated statement of amounts owed or payments made. 

In addition to the Curriculum Contributions, families are invited to support programs at the school with the 

option of $30 contributions towards: 

• The Library Program 

• Student Welfare Activities 

• ICT (Information, Communication and Technology) equipment and programs 

Payment can be made at any time via: 

1. Via your Compass App  

2. Via Direct Debit to the school account       BSB: 063 185      Account Number:   10148099                  

Please put the name of the student/s in the reference section 

3. In person at the office. 

 

 

 

Total Amount $150 
 

Financial Support for Families 

Greensborough Primary understands that some families may experience financial difficulty and offers a 

range of support options, including: 

• The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund  

• Referral to community-based support agencies where available 

• Payment Plans to meet family needs 

For a confidential discussion about accessing these services, or if you would like to discuss alternative 

payment arrangements, contact: Mehgan Uren on 94351496 or greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Regards, 

Margaret Hirth 

  

Curriculum Contributions – items and activities that students use, or 
participate in, to access the Curriculum 

Amount 

Year  Prep- 6 classroom consumables, materials & equipment 

• Art – paint, crayons, canvas, glitter, coloured paper ($10) 

• Science – chemicals, equipment ($5) 

• Mathematics – numeracy blocks ($5) 

• English – book boxes ($10) 

• Sports – equipment ($5) 

• Mandarin – equipment($5) 

• Library – books, library systems ($5) 

• Discovery program EG LEGO room equip ($5) 

$50 

Online Subscriptions 

• Compass ($10) 

• On-Line learning platforms ($20) 
$30 

ICT Devices – provision of devices from the shared classroom sets $10 

Printing and photocopying of worksheets and learning materials $10 

Other Contributions – for non-curriculum items and activities Amount 
School Sports Victoria membership $5 

Student wellbeing programs $20 

First aid equipment $5 

School grounds maintenance and improvements $20 
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mailto:greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 
  

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 



 

  Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 



STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone, 

I think that most of us would have heard or read this quote in our lifetime.  

‘Give me a child until he is 7 and I will show you the man’ - Aristotle.  

What does it mean?  Is it relevant now? It was written by Aristotle in 

300BC! 

Human babies are quite unique in that we are born far earlier in our 

development than most other living things.  We are much more 

dependent on our parents in the beginning and first several years than 

most other living things.  We cannot walk, feed ourselves, give ourselves 

shelter or ease our own pain.  We are totally reliant. 

In fact, our brains double in size in the first year after being born.  By the time a child turns three, they are 

forming one million neural connections each minute.  A developing human brain is soaking up and adapting 

to so much of its environment in those early years.  This is a vital part of survival as we learn to navigate the 

big strange and interesting world we’ve newly arrived in. 

❖ Over a lifetime, how is it that the first 2,555 days of life (7 years) are the most telling and influential?  

❖ By the age of seven, has the way a person views the world already been determined? 

THE SCIENCE! 

The brain develops pretty rapidly during the first few years of life.  Before our kids are three, they’re already 

forming a million neural connections every minute.  In basic terms, these are the pathways that teach our 

brain what it can expect and inform our body how to react to every situation it encounters and every task it 

performs.  Neural connections are like the roots of a tree, and all growth comes from its foundation. 

Studies have shown that these early experiences directly affect education, social life and relationships, even 

20-30 years later. 

GOOD NEWS! – Change is always a possibility 

When all is said and done, I think we all believe, and at the very least hope, that we are all capable of new 

beginnings, life changing revelations and continual personal development. 

Recent science has also shown the wonders of the neuroplasticity of the brain.  It’s ability to change, 

take on new concepts, change our thinking. 

I know of many adults who have had adverse, even traumatic experiences throughout their early lives, BUT 

the intervention of some wonderful people in their lives, giving them positivity, helping them to develop 

positive character traits such as self-confidence, resilience, respectful relationships and to strive for the 

heights have enabled them to live fulfilling lives. 

I am sure that we can all think of at least one significant person who, on our life journey, said or did something 

positive for us, that changed our PATH, OUR SELF-WORTH, OUR LIFE VALUES in positive ways – maybe 

a family member, a teacher, a coach, a special friend, a caring neighbour OR EVEN A STRANGER. 

I know a PE teacher who grew up in various foster care homes from the age of 6 till 16 until she could no 

longer be in the foster care system (the age has risen since).  With government assistance she found rental, 

got a part-time job and put herself through the rest of her schooling.  With 3 part-time jobs she was able to 

put herself through Uni and become a PE teacher.  She received accolades for her work from teachers and 

students.  WOW, I wonder who the special person was who gave her the strength to have such a growth 

mindset and to overcome adversity! 

Perhaps dealing with adversity in her early life, gave her the strength and determination – 

perhaps the first seven years actually helped determine who she is today.  INTERESTING, 

hmmmmm?  

MIND BLOWING! 

 



FOOD FOR THOUGHT! 

Yes, we are a community and need to work together for 

the best outcomes for all.  A PLEA – please be mindful of 

where your child is ‘absorbing’ the influences which will 

shape their character and life choices, in particularly the 

influences on social media platforms, you tube and what 

they read, observe and listen to. 

Let’s continue to work together and assist our 

children/young people to be the best they can be. 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

 

 

Community Cat Crusader Challenge 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the month of August, Greensborough Primary School was invited to take part in the Cat Protection 

Society’s ‘Community Cat Crusader Challenge’.  The Kindness Crusaders took up the challenge and invited 

all students to participate.  Wednesday lunchtimes in the library became a hub of activity as students worked 

on projects to increase their, and the community’s, understanding of how to keep cats safe and why they 

make great pets.  Students could choose from a variety of activities which included: 

 Creating a poster showing everything a cat needs to be happy 

 Designing a bumper sticker or t-shirt logo to promote the adoption of cats 

 Writing a short story from the perspective of a cat 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

Students had a lot of fun participating and at the end of the month we delivered many informative and creative 

pieces to the Cat Protection Society.  These items are now on display at the Cat Protection Society located 

at 200 Elder St, Greensborough until the 11th of November and you are invited to go and view them.  The Cat 

Protection Society have donated a book to GPS to thank us for our participation which will be greatly enjoyed 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au


by everyone.  They also gave the students that participated a certificate and goodie bag to acknowledge their 

wonderful work and to thank them for helping to increase community awareness of how to keep cats safe 

and happy. 

A BIG thank you to the Cat Protection Society for inviting us to take part in the Community Cat Crusader 

Challenge and for their generous gifts. A very well done to the students who joined us and submitted an entry.  

We had a lot of fun and really enjoyed the challenge. 

 

The Kindness Crusaders 

Examples of the students’ work for you to enjoy: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Change a cat’s life today By Olivia 

Why cats make great pets.  You can tell anything to your cat if you are worried 

about something you can play games hug your cat and just lets it be.  Just 

seeing your Cat being happy can make you happy.  So why don’t you change 

a cat’s life today. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Cats are Purrrrfit 

by Philippa 

Cats are purrrrfit don’t you agree?  What 

you don’t!  Well read this my feline friend 

and then you’ll see. 

To start, cats always land on their feet 

and are slick and as fast as a bullet shot 

from a gun.  Good for crossing the street.  

You wouldn’t need to worry they have 9 

lives. 

It is VERY important that you: 

A Feed your cat, and  

B Give them L-O-V-E. 

If they are a rescue cat and are a bit feral 

just give them love and it will make them 

feel right at home.😊 

You must read this.  Cats are great pets, 

but you should/need to keep them inside 

or they can get run over or they can even 

get hurt! 

Cats are the best, and I have said it 

before, and I’ll say it again.  Cats are 

purrrrfit just the way they are, so if you 

have a cat and they love their life you are 

the BEST cat owner ever!  

Cats are honestly clawsome! 

Sybella and the New Owner by Nyora 

My paws touched the cold concrete as I dragged my body.  I paused.  Silently I looked up, where am I?  I shivered 

in the darkness.  I haven’t eaten in days, I was starving.  Helplessly I pawed the side of a dumpster hoping just one 

slice would fall.  But sadly, none fell.  Click, clunk, THUMP.  My ears flicked up from hearing the loud tapping.  I 

peered through the bushes to see what was making such a commotion.  There stood a rather large character.  She 

had lovely chestnut hair, that shined brightly.  She wandered over to me and took out something from her pocket.  

My nose whiffed the air, as the girl walked closer to me.  Gently she rubbed my ear and put some red meat up to 

my mouth.  I hesitated.  I snatched it off her. She giggled.  After I finished eating she gently wrapped her hands 

around my belly and attempted to pick me up.  My paws scratched her, “bad habit?”  The girl mumbled to me.  She 

rested me against her chest and stroke my back.  After I calmed down she walked towards a taller lady, with sharp 

blue eyes and milky brown hair.  The lady stared at me with wide eyes and smiled.  The two girls started to talk 

whilst my eyes started to close.  I heard the cars beep, then I looked up.  In front of me was a tall townhouse. She 

opened the door and placed me on a small couch.  “I’ll be back!” she said.  Later she came back with a light blue 

blanket.  She wrapped the blanket around me.  It was warm, I loved it.  “What should I call you?” she asked.  I 

attempted to shrug but instead I fell backwards into a small grey pillow.  She laughed. “How about Cheeky?”  I didn’t 

like that name.  I purred trying to say no.  The large woman came back again.  “How about Sybella?  Like your great 

aunt?” she said as she stroked my back.  “YES! I love that” the girl said.  “Great!” I smiled.  “Your dad will get the 

supplies now” the woman said.  The girl wrapped her arms around me tightly and gave me a warm hug.  She opened 

a door into a room with grey wallpaper and green bed sheets.  I love my new house. 

Adopt Me by Evelyn 

In the cold winters of Melbourne night and day there was this one 

small kitten who snuggled up in a ball and hid in the bushes, hoping 

every day someone, anyone would adopt her.  Her mum left her 

when she was just a new-born and was left self-defenceless.  She 

had a thick ginger coat with orange stripes and was never once 

brushed.  No one saw the cat until… 

A girl begged her dad to let her have a kitten “I promise I will take 

good care of the kitten.” exclaimed Heather.  She turned her head 

and peered into the bushes…  There was a person throwing trash at 

the poor unwanted kitten.  Luckily Heather had no throwbacks she 

picked up the kitten and was trying to convince her dad to adopt the 

kitten.  “If your mother agrees,” said dad. 

The thing is Heathers mum always wanted a kitten.  “YES” her mum 

exclaimed.  The kitten was now hers to take care of and love for all 

eternity.  First she started by choosing a name for the kitten “Taipan, 

no, Pepper, no.”  Her dad suggested “Fizz.”  “Yes perfect.” said 

Heather.  “No, purrfect get it?” Heather winked.  Now she needed to 

clean Fizz.  As she washed Fizz she found dirt, chunks of food and 

even bald spots which explained why the poor kitten was shivering 

when she was on the streets.  After Fizz was clean and dry, she put 

her in her bedroom and unfolded the curtains so Fizz could see 

outside of the windows hoping that would keep her interested. 

Heather headed out to the shops with her mother she cared about 

her cat very much and decided to go the smallest bit over budget 

okay a lot over the budget, she spent one hundred and thirty-eight 

dollars on Fizz and bought her a cat tower, toys, a litter box, food, 

treats, a bowl, a collar and all the essentials when she went home 

the cat was never ever bored. 

Everyday Fizz’s morning routine was to eat, then play then sleep and 

eat again.  Heather took great care of her kitten and every day their 

bond grew stronger and stronger, and Fizz had a wonderfully loving 

family from streets to home. 



Pupil of the Week 
2024 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 2 

Prep Amelie For her amazing writing piece as part of our Rocket Writing session! 

Grade 1/2 A Ethan For displaying focus and effort during all class activities.  Keep it up! 

Grade 1/2 B Hazel For fantastic effort in her Magic Words!  Well done! 

Grade 3/4 A Ella 
For her engaging ideas she shared with the class during our ‘Discovery’ 

discussions. 

Grade 3/4 B Matilda For her positive attitude during learning activities and bringing up others. 

Grade 5/6 A Aidan For displaying a high level of maturity during our incursion. 

Grade 5/6 B  Ethan For your fantastic work ethic when preparing for Graduation. 

Library  

Grades Prep – 2 
Sofia  F  1/2A Fabulous work on returning non-fiction texts. 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Ethan  N  5/6B For living up to the value of honesty in our Library. 

STEM 

Grades Prep – 2 
Elise  G  1/2A For her creative ‘Push & Pull’ design. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Dan Anh  P  3/4B For her great participation in our Gravity and Buoyancy activities. 

2024 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 3 

Prep Ishaan For his effort in handwriting on dotted thirds.  Keep it up! 

Grade 1/2 A Kenzi For putting effort into everything she does!  Keep it up, Kenzi. 

Grade 1/2 B Elsie For an amazing effort in her reading group!  Well done,  Elsie! 

Grade 3/4 A Aifeina For a great start at GPS.  It is lovely to have you as part of our class. 

Grade 3/4 B Dan Anh For her effort and growth in reading this semester.  Amazing work! 

Grade 5/6 A Thomas  For making mature contributions during our health incursion.  Well done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Anjali 
Your Passion Project is fascinating!  Keep exploring the great questions you 

have. 

Art Myla  F  Prep For demonstrating excellent paper construction techniques.  Great effort! 

Art Tomas  R  3/4A For creating an interesting 3D paper sculpture.  Well done! 

Library  

Grades Prep – 2 

Millie  M &  

Sofia  F  1/2A 
Thank you for working cooperatively in the Library. 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Charlie  P  5/6A 

For his positive attitude, enthusiasm and flexibility during group work.  

Superstar! 

PE Abigail  G  1/2A For her continued efforts in PE! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Vidur  R  1/2B For his amazing design and creation of his ‘Push & Pull Force’ marble run. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Rowan  R  5/6A 

For her all-round STEM enthusiasm and her great investigative skills in 

electrical circuits. 
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